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Principals Message 

Dear Parents and Guardians   

  

Welcome back to another term. Term 4 promises to be a busy term with athletics carnival, NAIDOC day, 

reports, swimming lessons and the end of year concert.  

 

End of Year Concert 

Planning is well underway for this years End of Year Concert. We will be taking you on a journey around WA 

on Santa's sleigh and checking in at locations around the state. We are looking forward to seeing it all 

come together and hope to see you all at the concert on December 12th 2020 at 6pm.  

 

Athletics Carnival 

The athletics carnival is going ahead for Friday 30th October at Southern Cross Oval. We are having a final 

planning meeting on Wednesday of this week to finalise the plans. After this I will send out a note to update 

you all of the plans.  

 

A reminder that all members of the school community will have to adhere to the two square metre social 

distancing regulations. The toilets will be cleaned throughout the day and sport equipment will be cleaned 

and sanitised between each game or activity. We are required by the Department of Education to inform 

spectators of these measures and we hope they allow us to have a safe and enjoyable carnival. It is im-

portant that if you are unwell please do not come to the carnival. 

 

School Works  

Over the holidays we have had some final improvements done around the school with our High Priority 

Maintenance money. We have had a new cement path laid at the entrance to our school, some trip haz-

ards removed, new edges added to our flower beds, the bench replaced in the senior bag room, new 

shelving in the art room and wet weather room and lino laid in the staff room kitchen. We are very happy 

with the work and how it improves the over all appearance and usability of the spaces.  

 

Swimming Lessons  

At this point swimming lessons should be able to go ahead but we are waiting on final confirmation that the 

pool in Southern Cross will be completed by the dates. When I know more about this I will let you all know 

via email.  

 

Bushfire Plan  

As we are nearing summer and bushfire season I thought I would reiterate the key points of our bushfire 

plan.  Moorine Rock Primary School is classified as ‘Very High’ on the Bushfire Zone Register. This means that 

in the event of a Catastrophic Fire Danger Rating Day we are required to close. This decision is made by the 

Department of Fire and Emergency Services  in conjunction with the Deputy Director General.  If a Cata-

strophic Fire Danger Rating Day is declared I will let you know through the phone tree that a pre-emptive 

closure has been recommended. This term we will be conducting a couple of fire drills to ensure students 

know the procedure. If you would like to read through the Bushfire plan you can find a copy on the school’s 

website. 

 

Lauren Suttie 

Principal 
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Principals Message 

Bushfire Zone Register  

The Department of Education (the Department) is committed to maximising the safety of its 

students and staff. Moorine Rock Primary School is on the Bushfire Zone Register. Inclusion on 

this register means that the school may be required to invoke a pre-emptive closure on a 

day for which a Catastrophic Fire Danger Rating (FDR) has been declared for the Shire of  

Yilgarn. A Catastrophic FDR means that if a fire starts, it is likely to be uncontrollable,            

unpredictable and fast moving.  

What does this mean for our school?  

When given advance warning by the Department of Fire and Emergency Services (DFES) 

that a Catastrophic FDR has been forecast for a given day, the Deputy Director General, 

Schools may direct the pre-emptive closure of . If the school receives such a directive, you 

will be in-formed of the possible planned closure by a letter sent home with your child.       

Parents of students absent on the day this letter is sent home will be contacted by telephone, 

so please ensure the school has up to date contact details for you. In the intervening period 

between the declaration of the pre-emptive closure and the day of planned closure, DFES 

will keep the Department informed of any change to the FDR forecast for the declared day. 

The final decision to pre-emptively close the school will be confirmed with the principal no 

later than 4.30pm on the day before the planned closure. If the forecast changes after that 

deadline, the closure will stand, regardless of improvements to the weather conditions later 

in the afternoon of the day before the planned closure or overnight. The intention is to limit 

confusion or uncertainty for parents and to allow you ample time to make alternative child 

care arrangements. Parents will be advised of the confirmation of closure, or its reversal, by a 

note sent home with your child on the day before the planned closure. Again, parents of  

students absent on this day will be contacted by telephone.  

How will I know when the school is reopening?  

It is anticipated that the school will typically only be required to close for a single day at a 

time, however this will depend on the weather. The school website will contain a notice to 

advise you of the current status of the school closure and when it is expected to reopen.  

I ask that you monitor local media for current information about fire danger ratings and     

notification of schools reopening. Staying tuned to ABC Local Radio in your locality is          

advisable. You can also check with DFES on 13 DFES (13 33 37) or www.dfes.wa.gov.au and 

Emergency WA. As discussed at the P&C Meeting earlier this year, a sms will be sent to all 

parents advising them of the closure or opening of the school, and follow up phone calls will 

be made for those who have not responded to the message within an hour. Alternatively, 

you can call the Wheatbelt Regional Education Office on 9622 0200.  

Questions?  

Please contact the office if you have any questions about planned closures during the   

bushfire season.  



FROM OUR JUNIOR ROOM WITH MISS SCOTLAND 

 

 

Welcome back to Term Four.  This Term we are learning about the farm and getting ready for 
the Sports Carnival in week three.  I will be sending out a parent roster on Wednesday, please 
dojo me for days that are preferable.  I hope you all had a lovely holiday and I look forward to 
the term ahead with the Junior Room.   

 

 

Upcoming Events 

Week Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Weekend 

1 

12/10 

School         
Development 

Day 

13/10 

Newsletter 

Morning   
Meeting 

14/10 

3 year old    
Kindy  

 

15/10 16/10 17/18-10 

2 

19/10 

Morning   
Meeting 

P+C Meeting at 
2pm  

20/10 

 

21/10 

3 year old   
Kindy  

Playgroup 

22/10 23/10 24/25-10 



FROM OUR SENIOR ROOM WITH MISS CASTLEDEN AND MRS NICHOLL 

A huge congratulations to Maddy, Jackson and Chelsea who topped the school for the Bebras 

Challenge for computational thinking with a score of 84.  Also well done to Claire, Ethan and 

Gracie who were awarded Merit Certificates.  The results showed a great improvement across 

the entire class in this nation-wide competition.  

We finished off last term with a brief experience with electrical circuits - the class were chal-

lenged to light up the most LEDs using playdough as the conductor.  Who knew playdough 

could look so spectacular?  This term we are moving on to the Chemical Sciences learning 

about the properties and changes of matter, to be integrated with some woodwork.  

Mrs Nicholl 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hi Parents! 
 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday, I can't wait to hear everyone's adventures from our two weeks 

away. 

This term will be full of fun and adventure as we learn about narratives in writing. In maths, we will be 

working with money, volume and capacity and much more.  

I look forward to a wonderful last term of exciting things in the senior room! 

 

Miss Castleden 

 

Stars of the Week  

Junior Star of the 

Week 

Term 3 Week 10 

Senior Star of the 

Week 

Term 3 Week 10 



Tennis Coaching will commence on Thursday 15
th

 October 2020 at the 
Moorine Rock tennis courts from 3.30 – 4.30pm 

 

The coaching program will run Thursday afternoons for 5 weeks.  

 

Cost is $20 per child or $50 for a family of 3 children. 

Participants will need to bring their hats & water bottles.  

 

Sherree Nicholson or Lib Irving have offered to escort the kids from school to 
the tennis courts at the conclusion of school. Please send in a permission 
slip and pack something for their afternoon tea.  

 

Any child who is in preprimary or primary school is invited to register their 
name with: 

Lib Irving : mob:0429498000, email:townfoot13@bigpond.com 

 

 

 

 






